
 

 

 

 

 

 NEWSLETTER APRIL 2018 

tw9{L59b¢Ω{ w9thw¢ - If you are unable to play in this weekend's Easter Open Tournament do try to 

pop down to the course and walk a few holes with the professionals Ryan Chisnall and Blair Riordan. Ryan 
turned professional at the end of last year and recently played in the 2018 NZ Open at The Hills and Millbrook 
where Ryan comfortably made the cut. Blair turned playing professional back in 2015 and has returned to NZ 
after a few years on the Asian Development Tour and also the Queensland Sunshine Tour. I'm sure you will find 
both a pleasure to watch and for Totaradale it's a privilege to have players of this calibre to play in our Open. 
You can have your chance to play against Blair or Sean Riordan or even along side when we have Beat the Pros 
on Saturday April 24th. 
Good to see so many turn up for the working bee, a job well done, thanks to all who volunteered and also those 
who came along during the week. There'll be a few set up jobs on Friday morning for the Easter Open if anyone 
can spare an hour or two. The forecast is looking good and it would be really good to see some settled weather 
over the next few weeks. 
Congratulations to the Old Coot & the Kids taking out the Twilight teams trophy, well done Coxy, Stu, Doug, 
Helen and Jo Hay. Jo also managed to take out the Overall Best Stableford with some steady golf throughout 
the whole season. This was a really successful twilight season for the club and a big thank you goes to Wendy 
Pearson Tall Poppy Real Estate who sponsors the whole event. Please keep in mind Fran and Sue have stepped 
down from twilight catering duties and we are on the lookout for a willing cook or two - male or female! 
Good Golfing - Mike H 

MID WEEK MEN - Hi to one and all, District vets was held on the Monday the 5th with a field of 52 so a  

reasonable field. Mixed vets was held on Thurs the 15th with a field of 39 down on numbers this was won for the 
ladies by Willie Simpson on 43 and for the men Denis Hall on 42. Tuesday competitions are down on numbers 
but the match play has proceeded reasonable well. The course is in excellent shape and this reflects in some 
good scores. Slow play is beginning to upset players and we should remember that allowing those behind 
through is good etiquette and reduces the number of complaints, also please repair pitch marks on the greens.  
Happy Golfing - Ron 

Saturday 24th March 



 

 

 

9 HOLE LADIES - March has been a busy month for our group with our tournament held on March 2nd.     

Unfortunately, we had thick drizzle for most of the morning so several people cancelled which meant we had to 
re allocate our prizes.  Most of the cancellations were from the B grade.  However, Totaradale did very well in 
the competition and won most of the prizes.   
A Grade:  Best gross ς Judy Waugh,  2nd Nett- Heather Wells, 3rd Nett ς Helene Billington, 4th Nett -  Verety  
Johnson, 5th Nett ς Jill Jorgensen.  Best Stableford ς Di Vercoe,  2nd Marion McNicholl.  Closest to the pin ς 
Helene Billington. 
B grade: Best Gross ς IŜƭŜƴ DŀƭōǊŀƛǘƘΣ .Ŝǎǘ bŜǘǘ Ŝǉǳŀƭ Wƻŀƴ aŎYƻŜǿƴ ŀƴŘ /ŀǊƻƭ hΩwŜƛƭƭȅΦ  .Ŝǎǘ {ǘŀōƭŜŦƻǊŘ ς Sue 
Paine. 
Our thanks for all the help we received. To Pip and Margaret from 18 holes who collated the results. To Amber 
for the catering and John for the excellent course condition.  Also to all our own members who helped the  
tournament be the success it was. 
The following week 5 ladies attended the annual Hanmer Springs 3 day tournament.  Prizes were won by 
Brenda and Verety for the Fours on the last day.  Helene won 2nd for A grade Stableford and also nearest the 
string.  The weather was wet on the first day and all were glad when we finished. 
²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ƴƻǿ ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜΦ  [ŜǘΩǎ ƘƻǇŜ ŦƻǊ ǎƻƳŜ ǎŜǘǘƭŜŘ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊΗ 
 
Happy golfing 
Sue Paine 

$10 THURSDAYS ...... 

 
9 or 18 Holes only $10 green fees 

All Summer Long 
 

Tee Up for Ten Buck Thursdays. 
 

A great way to introduce friends to 
the game of golf. 

FROM THE CLUBHOUSE -  Saturday the 24th of 

March was a particularly wet day at the course with 
very heavy rainfall here in Wakefield on Saturday 
morning, a surprise to some who still turned up to 
Ǉƭŀȅ ŀǎ ƛǘ ƘŀŘ ŎƭŜŀǊŜŘ ƛƴ wƛŎƘƳƻƴŘ ŀƴŘ bŜƭǎƻƴΦ LΩǾŜ 
included a few photos throughout the newsletter to 
give you an idea of just how much water was sitting 
on the course. However it was pleasing to see how 
well the course drained allowing us to open on the 
Sunday for a good turnout. Good luck to all of you 
playing in the Easter Tournament, I look forward to 
seeing how you all perform!! For those of you having a 
holiday, stay safe if travelling and enjoy your long 
weekend. Regards Amber. 



RULES CORNER -  

18 HOLE LADIES REPORT - March started with our very successful Picnic Day. 50 shades of Red was our theme 

and players really embraced this. The modified Stableford competition adds to the enjoyment of the day as does the 
quiz with a question on every hole. The winning team was J Overall, P Vincent, S Johnson and J Bullock from Motueka. 
Individual winners and runners up were Cathy Elliott and Lynne Johnstone A Grade,  Joy Oakley and Mary Eggers B 
Grade. Thanks to all our members who contributed to this successful day. In the final of The Stuart Cup,  Fran  
Sutherland and Nicola Cullen won on the 19th against Audrey Barron and Pip Edwards.  The flight winners were Yvonne 
Burbidge and Jo Hay who defeated Jean Nicol and Pat Hrynkiw. It is good to have 17 entries in the Crompton Vase 
Handicap Matchplay and the first round has been played. Tuesday players have had the first round of LGU,  
unfortunately the Saturday round was rained out. This also affected National Teams, Aotearoa Cup, Coronation Medal, 
Veterans Cup etc. These will now be played on Saturday the 7th of April. 27 hole Drummond Cup was won by Yvonne 
.ǳǊōƛŘƎŜ  ǿƛǘƘ {ǳŜ wŀǿǎƻƴ ƛƴ ǎŜŎƻƴŘ ǇƭŀŎŜΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ƴƻǘŜ ŎƘŀƴƎŜǎ ǘƻ !ǇǊƛƭΩǎ tǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜ ǿƛǘƘ /ǊƻƳǇǘƻƴ ±ŀǎŜ о ŀƴŘ 
Keizer Plate 1 on Tuesday the 17th and Nancy McCormack 2 shifting to Saturday the 28th. Please also remember that 
we have the Regional District Open Day at Totaradale on Sunday the 22nd and would like all our lady members to  
contribute something for our Specialty Pantry Themed Raffle Basket. 
Pip and Audrey 

Ready Golf & Pace of Play Policy 
Whilst the R&A have already taken a more relaxed approach to the order of play for stroke play events, as from January 2019 it will 
actually be added to the new Rules. Here's an extract from the new Rules ............  

Prompt Pace of Play  
A round of golf is meant to be played at a prompt  pace.  
Each player should recognize that his or her pace of play is likely to affect how long it will take other 
players to play their rounds, including both those in the playerôs own group and those in following 
groups.  
 
Players are encouraged to allow faster groups to play through.  
(1) Pace of Play Recommendations. The player should play at a prompt pace  throughout the round, 
including the time taken to:  
Å Prepare for and make each stroke,  
Å Move from one place to another between strokes, and  
Å Move to the next teeing area after completing a hole.  
A player should prepare in advance for the next stroke and be ready to play when it is his or her turn.  
When it is the playerôs turn to play:  
Å It is recommended that the player make the stroke in no more than 40 seconds after he or she is (or 
should be) able to play without interference or distraction, and  
Å The player should usually be able to play more quickly than that and is encouraged to do so.  
(2) Playing Out of Turn to Help Pace of Play. Depending on the form of play, there are times when 
players may play out of turn to help the pace of play:  
Å In match play, the players may agree that one of them will play out of turn to save time (see Rule 
6.4a).  
Å In stroke play, players may play ñready golfò in a safe and responsible way  
(3) Committee Pace of Play Policy. To encourage and enforce prompt play, the Committee should 
adopt a Local Rule setting a Pace of Play Policy.  

This Policy may set a maximum time to complete a round, a hole or series of holes and a stroke, and it may set 
penalties for not following the Policy. 
 
Whilst adopting a 'ready golf' approach might shorten the time taken to complete a round, I'm not convinced it will change the  
behaviour of the players who continually drag the chain, the other players will simply continue to play on in spite of their dawdling. 
However, what I would like is some feedback on the Pace of Play Policy that the R&A suggest we have in place. We obviously have 
several months to get this in place but I'm sure there will be an array of varied opinions. Just how long do we consider is acceptable 
for a round of golf? Many clubs already have a guideline and this varies between 3hrs 45min and 4hrs 15min however these  
guidelines currently carry no penalties other than some glaring looks and a grizzle in the clubhouse. What is becoming very clear 
from the new pace of play approach is that a saunter and indecision is no longer acceptable. 
Please email your views & comments to info@totaradalegolf.co.nz 



 

 LAWN FERTILZER - Due to members asking the Green Keeper about lawn fertilizer the club has FOR SALE 10kg 

bags for $25.00. Please see John and he will get this for you.  

OUT AND ABOUT WITH YOUR GREENKEEPPER - I don't think we've had as much grass growth at 

this time of the year for a long time. Thanks to Glen and Denis who were a great help keeping the rough  
under control. The swails across the fairways have been sown. I was hoping to have grass up for Easter  
Tournament. That doesn't look like is going to happen, due to the lack of moisture. It's great to have the  
fairway mower back in working order, it makes a huge difference. It was awesome to see a good turnout for the 
working bee a few Sundays ago. Thanks to all those who turned up and for a 
great days work. Thanks to Tippy for organising and overseeing the project. Also 
thanks to Bill and Stan who turned up mid-week to do the jobs that didn't get 
done on the Sunday, and not forgetting Marg Hall and her husband for taking 
care of the paspalum in the fairways. That is great club spirit, keep it up. 
Happy Golfing John 

SATURDAY MENS REPORT - ¢ƘŜ ƳŜƴΩǎ ǎŜŎǘƛƻƴ ƛǎ ǘƛŎƪƛƴƎ ŀƭƻƴƎ ƴƛŎŜƭȅΦ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ²ƻƻŘƘŀƳ ŀƴŘ  

Burnett match play comps, which are progressing well. With the washout on Sat 24th some matches have 
been played and some may be delayed, we will sort out those after Easter. Good luck to all who have entered 
Easter open. The winter comps are just around the corner and I will get the sheets up for those shortly. 
Ross D. 

CLUB CAPTAINS REPORT - Not alot to report for March with busy preparations all under way for Easter 

Open this weekend. Some morning spots are still available if you are still considering an entry. Another  
successful summer of Twilight competition finished mid March and plenty of winter competitions to now work 
towards. Good luck to all those playing in Easter Open this weekend. 
Hamish Mc Whinnie 

TWILIGHT FINALS NIGHT 2018  


